MOLD TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of Mold Town Council Planning Committee held at the Town Hall, Mold on Wednesday 3rd February 2016
PRESENT:  Councillors: Bryan Grew (Chair) Carol Heycocks, Brian Lloyd (Mayor), Anthony Parry and  Andrea Mearns and with the Clerk & Finance Officer. 
APOLOGIES:  Councillors: Gareth Williams, Bob Gaffey and Karen Hodgkinson
19.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest expressed. 
20.
MINUTES
Resolved:  It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on 25th January 2016 be approved. 
21.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS
The Committee considered the following applications: 
21.1 Members considered the consultation document on the draft Supplementary Planning Guidance Notes (SPGN) provided by Flintshire County Council.  Members chose to provide comments on the new Draft Supplementary Planning Guidance Notes and the following comments were made:

Draft SPGN No.27 

This should be listed as an advice note and not guidance note as suggested on Page 4, paragraph one of the document.

Page 7 point 6 states that hired hands are not permitted.  This is not practical and is very limiting.  What happens if the occupants become elderly or are taken ill or business grows which could create employment?

Page 10 point 6.16 states there should be an annual report.  This is too onerous and too frequent which could be discouraging. 

Draft SPGN No. 28

Page 6 point 2.4 appears out of date as there is now a Historic Environment (Wales) Bill since May 2015.

Draft SPGN No. 29

There are no contact details such as that in SPGN No. 28

This document lacks ambition to allow for climate change and a wetter environment, it does not allow for a projected raise.  It needs to be more robust. 

It does not allow for incremental housing growth on one site.  The impact can be irrespective of the number of dwellings.  It should apply to all developments, e.g. permeable tarmac, tree planting, mitigation.

Draft SPGN No. 30
Page 5, Benefits of Public Art should also include tourism under Place Making.  Visitors come particularly to see the artwork, e.g. Angel of the North.  Under Arts there should be recognition that it supports artists financially, as they are paid for the work.  It also provides a need for the skills to produce the work.

Page 8 point 2.16 is a duplication of 2.15, which has also affected the numbering.

Page 9 point 2.18 and Page 10 point 2.20 should be more clear where is states who is responsible for maintenance of public art.  It needs to be clearer that the funds have to come from the developer for maintenance, and can be carried out by FCC, but not funded by FCC.
Draft SPGN No. 31

There are no contact details such as that in SPGN No. 28.

General

How can you recognise “High Design Standards” without guidelines? 

The Sense of Place Study identified the need for Design Guidelines specific for an area/community/town.

Housing growth needs to meet the ageing population demand.
21.2 LEJ/054804- Installation of cantilever entrance canopy  at Mold Indoor Market, Daniel Owen Precinct, Mold, Flintshire.   The committee had no objection to this proposal.
21.3 LEJ/054784 - Display of information point and applied lettering  at Mold Indoor Market, Daniel Owen Precinct, Mold, Flintshire.  The Committee had no objection to this proposal. 
. 

Resolved:  It was resolved that the above comments be forwarded to Flintshire County Council
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